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Manufacturer: Volkswagen of America, Inc.

Products: 01-05 VW Passat 4Motion, 01-05 Audi A6 & Allroad Quattro

Population: 127,615


Problem Description: Fuel leaks from the top of the fuel tank.


FAILURE REPORT SUMMARY

ODI
 Manufacturer
 Total


Complaints:
 17
 383
 400

Crashes/Fires:
 0
 0
 0

Injury Incidents:
 0
 2
 2

# Injuries:
 0
 2
 2

Fatality Incidents:
 0
 0
 0

# Fatalities:
 0
 0
 0

Other*:
 0
 1,086
 1,086

* Description of Other: Warranty Claims


Action: This Preliminary Evaluation is closed. Recalls 08V-156 (VW) and 08V-157 (Audi).


Engineer: Lawrence Yfershman Date: .0510212008

Div. Chief.1fiomas Z. Coope Date: 051021200

Office Dir.: Kgthfeen C. DeMeter Date: 0510212008


Summary: Volkswagen (VW) is recalling certain VW Passat 4Motion and Audi A6 Quattro and Allroad

Quattro all-wheel drive passenger cars. VW vehicles subject to recall were manufactured from

November 22, 2000 through May 31, 2005 and Audi vehicles subject to recall were manufactured from

June 2, 2001 to June 1, 2005. The NHTSA recall number for the VW vehicles is 08V- 156 (VW also is

correcting defects related to heat shield and fuel line hazards for these vehicles and for 1999-2000 Passats in

this recall action.) The NHTSA recall number for the Audi vehicles is 08V-157.


Since 2006, ODI has received 17 complaints of fuel leaking from the sub ect vehicles' fuel tanks. The 400
j

complaints shown above may include duplicate reports to ODI and the manufacturer.


While the consequence (fuel leaks from the top of the tank) is similar for both the Passat and Audi subject

vehicles, differences in design and construction require a different remedy for each vehicle. On the Passats,

the ventilation line could have been installed improperly with tension and with an incorrectly positioned

cable tie. The tension could cause cracked or broken nipples on the fuel tank rollover valve. On the Audi

vehicles, a material change (effective June 2, 2001) with different aging characteristics used for the rollover

valve and the use of an inflexible aluminum ventilation line could cause cracking of the nipple on the

rollover valve.


(Continued on page two)
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VW is recalling all vehicles subject to these defects. It will inspect Passats to ensure that the vent line

is tension free and correct the installation if tension is found. If a crack or fuel leak is found, VW will

replace the fuel tank. Audi will repair all subject vehicles by reinforcing the fuel tank rollover valve

with an epoxy adhesive. This investigation is closed.


